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ST. STEPHEN SCROLL 
St. Stephen Lutheran Church is a community of believers, saved by the 
grace of God, who are called to: 
• share his love through words and actions; 
• welcome others into the family of Christ. 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ – 
 

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and from our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 

 This year Lent begins on February 18
th

 with Ash Wednesday.  As a part of our Ash 

Wednesday worship, we will join with Chris#ans from all over the world in having our 

foreheads marked with ashes.  These marks of ash are a reminder of our sinfulness, 

and that the consequence of our sins is death.  Thankfully there is more to Ash 

Wednesday than condemna#on.  The ash marks on our foreheads are not just dirty 

smudges.  These marks are made in the sign of the cross.  So while the ashes remind 

us that we are indeed miserable sinners, they also point us to hope.  Hope which is 

rooted in Jesus’ death on the cross for the forgiveness of our sins. 
 

 The ashes we will use on Ash Wednesday are made by burning the palms we  

carried in our Palm Sunday celebra#ons last year.  These palms, once brilliantly green 

and lush, are now dry and bri-le.  The withered palms we burn also remind us of our 

human frailty.  You are invited to join us on Sunday, February 15
th

 at 9:15 (in parking 

lot closest to the sanctuary doors) when we will burn last year's palms to make the 

ashes we will use this Ash Wednesday. 
 

 We will gather in the sanctuary for our Ash Wednesday worship service with Holy 

Communion on Wednesday, February 18
th

 at 7:00 pm. 
 

 Then beginning on Wednesday, February 25
th

 and con#nuing through Wednesday, 

March 25
th

, we will gather together around the tables in the Courtyard room at 6:15 

pm for fellowship, conversa#on, and Bible Study. 
 

 This year we will be studying the lives of Abraham, Rahab, Ruth, Boaz, and King 

David.  All of these men and women are listed in the Gospel of Ma-hew’s genealogy 

of Jesus.  As Jesus’ ancestors, these people were all a part of God’s plan to bring us 

salva#on through Jesus.  Our Lenten Bible study conversa#ons are always enriching, 

encouraging, and a blessing to all who join us.   
 

 On Wednesday, March 11
th

 we will be offering everyone the opportunity to  

par#cipate in a Prayer Vigil at Saint Stephen.   
 

 On Maundy Thursday, April 2
nd

, and Good Friday, April 3
rd

, we will con#nue our 

Lenten journey with worship in the sanctuary at 7:00 pm both evenings. 
 

 Please plan on joining us for these #mes of worship, study, conversa#on, and  

fellowship.   
 

May God bless you and keep today and always. 
 

In Christ, Pastor Kerri 

St. Stephen  

Lutheran Church 

5903 Bardstown Rd. 

Fern Creek, KY  40291 
 

502-239-7778 

Email: 

pastorkerri 

@gmail.com 
 

Pastor Kerri M. 

McFarland 

Pastor Emeritus,  

Thomas D. Swasko 

 

St. Stephen Lutheran Church 

is a member of the  

Indiana-Kentucky Synod of 

the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America. 
 

2014 Council  
Members 

 

Brenda Firquin, 
President 

Buddy Zimmerman, 
Vice President 
Cheryl Markley, 
Council Secretary 
Rod Firquin, 

Rec. Secretary (non-voting) 
Larry Faue, 

Andrea Goebel, 
Paul Kiser 

Connie Miller, 
Rita Sarson, 
Bill Thompson 

 

Bill Wise, 
Financial Secretary 
Buddy Zimmerman, 

Treasurer 
Hank Evans, 
Pianist/Organist 
Kim Thonen, 
Custodian 

Cheryl Markley, 
Office Secretary 

secretary.ststephen 
@gmail.com 

Check out the website! 

ststephen-louisville.com 
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Lenten Worship Schedule 
 

 Palm Burning,      February 15th at 9:00 am 
 Ash Wednesday Worship,   February 18th at 7:00 pm 
 Prayer Vigil (Wednesday),  March 11th 
 

 Wednesday Evening Studies of Jesus’ Ancestors: 
   Abraham,      February 25th at 6:15 pm 
   Rahab,      March 4th at 6:15 pm 
   Prayer Vigil,    March 11th  
   Ruth and Boaz,   March 18th at 6:15 pm 
   King David,    March 25th at 6:15 pm 
  

 Maundy Thursday Worship,   April 2nd at 7:00 pm 
 Good Friday Worship,    April 3rd at 7:00 pm 
 Easter Sunday,     April 5th at 8 am and 10 am 

Thoughts of Yesteryear 
for the Golden Sneakers  

 

The Golden Sneakers will enjoy thoughts of  
yesteryear at the church on Wednesday,  
February 11th, at 11:00 am.  Bring your 
spouse or closest friend along with your 
wedding photos or pictures of you and your 
closest friend when you were young.  We will 
share a potluck salad lunch.  Darlene and Jim 
Clark, 239-8850, are hosting this event.  If you 
plan to attend, please sign up in the narthex and 
indicate if you will bring a salad or dessert. 

“Souper”’ Bowl of Caring 
 

It is football play-off time which means our  
annual “Souper” Bowl Sundays are fast  
approaching.  On February 1st & 8th, help us 
score big in our collection of canned soup and 
pasta for the Fern Creek – Highview United  
Ministries food shelf.  Every can counts and 
means one more hungry person will have a  
nutritious meal.  This collection will be done in 
conjunction with our quarterly social ministries 
collections.  Thank you in advance for your  
generosity! 

Mardi Gras Supper Club 
 

Due to the overwhelming success of our first ever Big Band Supper Club in September, we have decided to do it again!  
Please join us at 7:00pm on Saturday, February 14.  The evening’s theme will be, “Mardi Gras Bourbon Street Jazz”.  
Our very own Hank Evans has agreed once again to provide the evening’s music, along with some of his wonderfully  
talented friends.  This time the music will not only feature Big Band, but also some Bourbon Street Jazz! 

 

Final details are being arranged and tickets will be available soon.  The cost to attend is $5.00 per person.  As with the first 
evening, plans are underway to transform our Fellowship Hall into a wonderful Mardi Gras party!  Ash Wednesday is the 
following week on February 18 and marks the start of Lent.  If you can’t go to New Orleans for Mardi Gras, come celebrate 
with us instead!  If you would like to be part of planning this event, please let Brenda Firquin, 231-2901 or Rita Sarson, 303
-0890, know.   

 

Pull out your most festive attire, invite your family and friends, and join in the fun for a great time!  There will be dancing, 
laughter, great food, and best of all, incredible music.  Feel free to bring your own libation! 

Jr Youth Going to Sky Zone 
 

After the 10:00 a.m. service on Sunday, February 15th, the Youth 
will head directly to Sky Zone at 2671 Technology Dr #112,  
Jeffersontown.  All youth, fourth grade and older, are invited.  We will 
jump for one hour, which costs $13 per child in addition to $2 for Sky 
Zone socks.  If you already have Sky Zone socks in good condition 
and you bring them with you, you can save $2.  Jennifer Summers, 
502-541-1957, is hosting this event.  Afterwards, we will go to 
McDonalds.  Please bring $13 or $15 for Sky Zone and money for 
McDonalds.  Also, a waiver must be completed and given to Jennifer 
in advance.   She will have blank forms available before the group 
leaves.  Please sign-up on the bulletin board next to the office so that 
we will know how many are coming.  We plan to return to the church 
around 2:15 pm. 
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Coffee Hour Hosts Needed 
 

We need coffee hour hosts for most of February and all of 
March.  Please take the opportunity to celebrate or share 
fellowship with your fellow Lutherans.  If you are willing to 
share your culinary talents or favorite grocery store finds 
for a coffee hour or two, please sign up in the narthex for 
any of the weekends still 
needing a coffee hour 
host after the Sunday 
morning worship  
services. 

Annual Meeting & Chili Cook-off 
 

St. Stephen’s annual meeting and chili cook-off will 
be held on Sunday, February 22nd following the 
10:00 am worship service.  Please bring your 
award-winning chili recipes and your muffin pans so 
that you can try every entry!  We will vote on the 
best, but the winner will not be announced until after 
the annual meeting.  If you can make it to this  
important event, please sign up in the narthex. 

ELCA World Hunger & Disaster Response Campaign 
 

The ELCA World Hunger and ELCA Disaster Response Campaign at St. Stephen will start on February 15th.  During 
Sunday school on the 15th as we burn palms from Palm Sunday last year, we will distribute pig-shaped coin collection 
boxes for the ELCA World Hunger & Disaster Campaign.  The Campaign will continue at St. Stephen from the 15th 
through Easter Sunday.  After the boxes are distributed during Sunday school, they will be available in the narthex for the 
rest of the congregation on Sunday, February 22nd.  If you prefer, there will also be envelopes in the pews for you to  
donate in that way.  Each week the bulletin inserts have stories about people who have benefitted from past campaigns 
and how you can help even more people.  Let them inspire you.  Thank you in advance for your participation. 
 

If you are in the habit of mailing hunger campaign contributions directly to the ELCA Gift Processing Center, their address 
has changed to  
      ELCA Lutheran Church in America 
      ELCA Gift Processing Center 
      P.O. Box 1809 
      Merrifield, VA 22116-8009 
 

If you want to use the envelopes, you may send your contribution directly to the above address, or you may place them in 
the offering plate.  For your convenience, the address is printed on the new envelopes. 

Yard Sale May 16 
We hope to have a St. Stephen yard sale on Saturday, 
May 16th.  Start looking for items to contribute now!  (But 
please don’t bring them to the church just yet.)  We will let 
you know when we are ready for them to be stored at 
church.  We need volunteers to serve on the yard sale 
committee and to do pricing, set up, clean up, work on the 
day of the sale, and serve as cashiers.  If you can serve, 

please contact Chuck 
Ullom, 231-4327. 
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Thanks to Steve Sarson 
 

We thank Steve Sarson for setting up the new oil 
candles purchased in December with memorial 
money.  These candles will be used on festival 
days.  They were first used on Christmas Eve.  
They will keep our church looking nice.  We thank 
Steve for his meticulous attention to detail. 

Thanks to  
St. Stephen’s Congregation 

 

As a result of the budget discussions in 2014, 
many St. Stephen members have increased their 
giving to help us continue to meet our budget 
goals.  The 2014 income for St. Stephen was  
within $850 of the original income budget.  Thank 
you to all who answered God’s call to be generous 
stewards. 

Contribution Commentary 
 

Vacations are for getting away from the real world for rest and relaxation.  This is a good thing, because 
we all need to recharge, but our responsibilities are still at home.  We still need to pay our expenses 
when they are due.  Why not make out your check to the church or put money into that week’s envelope 
BEFORE YOU LEAVE HOME.  I have found that it is much easier to keep up rather than trying to make 
up. 
 

Your fellow Lutheran, Judy McBride 

Youth Quake 
 

 
 
Thirteen St. Stephen youth enjoyed the 
weekend of January 9th-11th in  
Cincinnati at the Holiday Inn for Youth 
Quake.  They shared what they learned 
during the worship services on January 
18th.  We especially thank their  
chaperones, Andrea and Will Goebel, 
for their guidance, driving services, and 
patience on this trip.  
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St. Stephen Lutheran Church 
Congregational Council Meeting 

January 18, 2015 
 

The meeting of the council was called to order by council president, Brenda Firquin.  A quorum was established.  Pr. 
McFarland opened the meeting with prayer.  
 
Members present: B. Firquin, C. Markley, A. Goebel, L. Faue, B. Thompson, R. Sarson, K. Markley (youth), P. Kiser, Pr. 
McFarland, R. Firquin (recording secretary).  Members absent: C. Miller, B. Zimmerman 
 
Secretary Report: R. Firquin 
 
The minutes of the December meeting were printed in the January newsletter.  M/S- B. Thompson/C. Markley to accept the 
minutes as printed in the newsletter.  Carried 
 
Pastor’s Report: Pr. McFarland 
1. New members Betty Klein and Ron Danner will be worshiping at the Sunday evening worship.  Welcome to our newest 

members.  
2. Rev. George and Marty Mercer have requested a transfer of membership to Christ Lutheran.  In their letter sent to Pas-

tor Kerri they wrote, “We believe it is time to return to the congregation of my confirmation, Marty’s beginning as a Lu-
theran, the church of our marriage ceremony, the baptism of our first son, and the one of which I am a son in the Or-
dained Lutheran Ministry.”  The council wishes to thank the Mercers for their support of the Lord’s work while members 
of St. Stephen, and we wish them continued health and God’s peace as they return to George’s home church.  

3. Pastor McFarland will be meeting with members of St. Albans to see how we might be able to assist that congregation 
as they sell their church property.  Council members have also been invited to attend.  Council members Brenda 
Firquin and Buddy Zimmerman plan on attending that meeting this coming week.  

4. Pastor McFarland will also be meeting with representatives from the Kentucky-Indiana Synod and members of St. Al-
ban and Messiah/Trinity to discuss how we could join in ministry in the Fern Creek community.  This is an opportunity 
for these congregation leaders to discuss common concerns and goals as the congregations seek to do the Lord’s will 
in our community.  The date has not been set yet, but it will either be Thursday, February 5th or 19th at 7:00 PM.  If 
you are interested in being involved in this discussion, please contact Pr. McFarland. 

5. The Kentucky-Indiana Synod convention is planned for June 6th and June 7th.  This is a Saturday through Sunday 
schedule.  The convention will be held in Indianapolis, IN.  St. Stephen has not had representation at the convention 
since 2012, when the Sarsons attended.  Bishop Gafkjen will provide a message for that Sunday because all of the 
Synod pastors will be attending.  Pastor is seeking worship leadership for both worship services on Sunday, June 7th in 
her absence.  

6. The Lenten Worship schedule will be as follows:  
• Palm Burning - February 15th at 9:15 AM 
• Ash Wednesday- February 18th at 7:00 PM 
• Maundy Thursday- April 2nd at 7:00 PM 
• Good Friday- April 3rd at 7:00 PM 
• Easter Sunday- April 5th- services at 8:00 AM and 10:00 AM 
• Prayer Vigil During Lent- Wednesday, March 11- More information coming 
• Wednesday evening Lenten Bible studies will be focused on studying people from the Old Testament from 

whom Jesus descended.  
• February 25th- ABRAHAM 
• March 4th- RAHAB 
• March 11th- PRAYER VIGIL 
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• March 18th- RUTH and BOAZ 
• March 25th- KING DAVID 

As part of our Lenten observances we will be adopting “chicks” again this year.  $1.00 per chick.  Let’s try to cover the 
church with chicks by Easter morning.  

7. Pastor McFarland informed the council of the legal issue of St. Stephen’s past music director, Greg Witte.  The ministe-
rial community will continue to provide ministry to Mr. Witte as a child of God throughout this time.  

8. Pastor McFarland updated the council on Maxine Swasko’s lung transplant.  All of the news is very good, but she is in 
much pain as she begins the healing process.  Please keep Maxine and Rev. Swasko in your prayers.  Updates will be 
coming via email and announcements.  
 

President’s Report: B. Firquin 
1. Chuck Ullom has approached the council president and offered to chair the yard sale effort for the coming year.  He 

does so under the conditions he has lots of help from the congregation in organizing, collecting, and pricing the items, 
and at the yard sale.  If you are interested in being a part of this effort, please contact Chuck, Brenda Firquin, or Pastor 
McFarland.  It is the council’s desire to form a Yard Sale committee to lead this effort under Chuck’s guidance.  We 
have not had a yard sale for a few years so everyone should have lots of “treasures” to get rid of.  Watch for more in-
formation on date.  Thanks Chuck for stepping up to chair this committee.  Now, it is everyone else’s turn to show sup-
port.  A tentative date of May 16 has been recommended by the council. 

2. The December attendance was down slightly.  Weekend average was 89 for the month.  Christmas Eve service attend-
ance was recorded as:  5:00 PM= 77, 11:00 PM= 79 for total of 156. 

3. Two members have volunteered to serve on the council to fill the two three year vacancies.  Duane Steines and 
Michelle Sarson will be presented to the congregation at the annual meeting for selection to the council.  Thanks to 
these members for their interest in serving.  
 

Financial Reports: P. Markley/B. Zimmerman/B. Wise 
1. Treasurer’s Report: See report at the end of the minutes.  M/S-P. Kiser/L. Faue to accept as presented.  Carried. 
2. Yearly (2014) Finance Chairman Report: M/S- R. Sarson/A. Goebel to accept as presented.  Carried. 
 
Old Business: 
1. The 2015 proposed budget was discussed. Using the feedback and suggestions from the budget workshop last Sun-

day, the council discussed income generating opportunities for the general operating budget.  The following ideas were 
determined doable for this coming year, and dates were set.  

• Silent Auction of Baskets- March 29 
• Yard Sale- May 16 
• Wine/Bourbon/cheese tasting event-“KY Tasting” – July 18 
• Gifts/Talent Auction- October TBD 

Watch for much more information on these events.  The council hopes the entire congregation’ as well as the Fern 
Creek community’ will see these as opportunities for fellowship and community outreach as well as fundraising events.  

2. The congregation is reminded of the annual meeting scheduled for Sunday, February 22 following the 10:00 AM ser-
vice.  The annual chili cook-off will precede the meeting.  So mark this important date on your calendar.  Important 
business will be conducted as well as great chili eaten!  Please sign up in the Narthex indicating your attendance at 
this meeting.  
 

Church Committee Reports: 
 
Finance: See reports at end of minutes 
 
Evangelism: R. Sarson 
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1. Christmas card exchange went well.  Members are reminded to collect your cards from the church office if you have 
not.  If you have family members who have not collected their cards, please collect them and deliver to them.  Thank 
you Rita for continuing this Christmas tradition.  

2. “Blessing Bags” will be brought back in the near future.  Please watch for more information.  
3. Chrismons have been constructed to include in the visitor bags.  These will be included in the visitor bags in place of 

the mugs that were formerly given to visitors. 
 

Fellowship: C. Miller 
1. After church fellowship hosts are needed.  If you would like to host a coffee and small snack for after church fellowship, 

please sign up in the Narthex.  
 

Worship and Music: B. Firquin 
1. The Baptismal font has been moved to the aisle in front of the chancel.  It is placed there so we will be reminded of our 

baptism.  If desired, upon approaching the Pastor for communion you are encouraged to dip a finger in the font and 
make the sign of the cross as a reminder of your baptism and God’s love and forgiveness.  

2. Please mark February 14 on your calendar.  A night of New Orleans jazz and Mardi Gras fun will fill the fellowship hall. 
Tickets are $5.00 per person.  Tickets will be available beginning January 25.  Please come out for a great evening of 
music from our talented Mr. Evans and his group as we look forward to fat Tuesday and the Lenten season. 
 

Property and Grounds: R. Firquin 
1. Winter preparations have been made to the tractor and snow/ice melt has been purchased.  Hopefully, we will have 

just some light dustings of snow so we can enjoy it and have it go away quickly.  
 

Christian Education: A. Goebel 
1. The annual youth Christmas program was a huge success.  Many thanks to Janette Constantino for her coordination of 

the program and to all those who assisted in costuming and set design as well as practice for the play.  This annual 
event is always a highlight to the Christmas celebration.  

2. VBS planning is going forward.  The committee is discussing a Sunday through Thursday schedule.  It seems the Fri-
day attendance is much smaller than earlier in the week.  VBS week is set for July 5-9.  Look for more information in 
the coming weeks.  

3. There seems to be an abundance of material for the class leaders to work with in Sunday school.  These materials will 
be used until the summer break. 
 

Social Ministry:  
1. A letter from the FCHUM highlighting the work of the center during the holidays was presented to the council.  The let-

ter is reprinted elsewhere in the newsletter.  Thanks to all who donated food and/or money for those in need during the 
holidays.  
 

Youth: K. Markley 
1. Easter egg hunt planning is on the calendar. The youth will be filling the plastic eggs in the coming weeks.  Please look 

for boxes in the Narthex for candy donations and information in the newsletter and bulletins.  It would be a great bless-
ing to the Senior Youth if we made our candy donations early in the season.  Filling the eggs is quite time consuming. 
 

Special Committee and organizations: 
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Paul Kiser continues to be our representative to the South Central Conference.  Paul has brought St. Stephen’s support to 
this group of Lutherans in our community.  He announced that the Bishop will be at St. Stephen on April 14 to meet with 
the ministeriam in the area.  Also, the annual conference is set for October 4.  Watch for more information on both of these 
events.  Thanks, Paul, for your willingness to represent St. Stephen in this outreach.  
M/S to adjourn meeting. P. Kiser/L. Faue 
 
Next meeting: February 8   Annual congregation meeting: February 22 

Treasurer’s Report: 
December 2014  Republic checking memorial  social min.  mortgage fund mission plus property annex 
Beginning balance    3,241.45   2,687.12  483.17   5,267.27                4,283.48             8,876.54 
Deposits            16,814.51       224.75   2,040.00          2,000.00      600.00 
Disbursements 14,352.56   887.35   179.99   1,076.00         
Ending balance          5,703.40   1,799.77         527.93           6,231.27               6,285.11             9,476.54 
*Mission investment does not include December. 

The current mortgage is $152,314.93. 
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January Sanctuary Flower and Candle Donors 

 
January Sanctuary Flower Donors 

 

4th - the Firquin family in honor of Rylee Firquin’s birthday 
11th - Andrea Eshenaur in memory of her parents 
18th - Barry & Marilyn Mills in memory of Addie Mills 

25th - Kellye Firquin in honor of Rod & Brenda Firquin’s 32nd  
anniversary & Brenda’s birthday 

 

*The cost to provide altar flowers is $20.00. 

 
January Sanctuary Candle Donors 

 

4th - Kim Thonen in honor of Ashley Thonen’s birthday 
11th - the Markley family in honor of Pat Markley’s birthday 

18th - Amber Buehner & Jon Bunner in memory of Kay Bunner 
 

*The cost to provide the sanctuary candle is $2.00. 

February 2015 Servants of the Church 
 Sunday - 10 a.m. 2/01/15 2/08/15 2/15/15 2/22/15 3/01/15 

Lector Elizabeth Seifert Julia Davis Glenn Eisenbrey Karen Eisenbrey Carolyn Graham 

Ushers Barry Mills Pat Markley Bill & Vivian Wise Ethan Constantino Fred McBride 

  Jim Clark Glenn Eisenbrey  Andy Morris Carolyn Graham 

Acolyte Reagan Morris Kaitlyn Kiser Adam Peterson 
Caroline Zimmer-

man 
Lilly Morris 

Communion Table Paul Kiser Charlie Boston Peggy Zimmerman Nicole Legg Marcia Peterson 

  Kayleigh Kiser Phyllis Boston Madeline Allen Sean Morris Sarah Giles 

Commun. Deacon Kenna Markley Rod Firquin Cheryl Markley Tammy Utley Steven Sarson 

Nursery Wendi Morris Morgan McCauley Connie Miller Cheryl Markley Elizabeth Seifert 

Cantor Paul Kiser Fred McBride Bill Wise Paul Kiser Karen Eisenbrey 

Worship Coord. Brenda Firquin Paul Kiser Pat Markley Steven Sarson Rita Sarson 

Greeter(s) Marilyn Mills 
Charlie & Phyllis  

Boston 
Jan Wilkins Johna Wilson Dale Chapman 

Coffee Hr Host(s) Needed Needed Needed Chili Cook-off Needed 

We celebrate with these couples 
having February anniversaries: 

God’s Blessings to these February birthdays: 

Katelynn Clark  1 
Karen Davis  2 
Kim Thonen  2 
Jim Brotzge  4 
Everett Seifert  5 
Phyllis Boston  6 
Lou Acuña  7 
Andrea Goebel  7 

Toni & Don Wells   (11th/2012) 

Gary & Patricia Reynolds (12th/1972) 

Herb & Regina Warren  (29th/1988) 

Lincoln Fajardo   15 
Kylie Miller   16 
Olivia Utley   16 
Julie Zimmerman  16 
Judy McBride   19 
Candace Thonen  19 
Emma Morris   20 
Sarah Morris   26 

Jay Kobiska  7 
Mallory Allen  9 
Lora Farmer  11 
Jessica Allen  12 
Carolyn Graham 12 
Mark Sprowl  12 
Don Wells  12 
Fred McBride  14 

Bad Weather Communication 
 

If the St. Stephen worship services are being cancelled due to bad weather, an e-mail will be sent, and the website will 
be updated.  We will also try to communicate through local TV stations.   
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February 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 Souper Bowl of 
Caring 
9:00—Education Hr 
10:00—Holy Communion,  
11:30—Coffee Hr 
11:30—Fellowship 
Committee Meeting 
5:00—Holy Communion 

2 
 

3 
9:00 - 2:00— 
Fairview Homemakers 
12:30—Prayer Shawl 
Group 
6:30—Worship &  
Music Committee  
6:30—Christian  
Education Committee 

4 
10:00—Ladies 
Bible Study 
 
6:30—Choir  
Rehearsal 

5 6 7 
8:30—Weight  
Watchers 

8 Souper Bowl of 
Caring 
9:00—Education Hr 
10:00—Holy Communion,  
11:30—Coffee Hr 
11:30—Council 
5:00—Holy Communion 

9 10 
9:00 - 2:00— 
Fairview Homemakers 

11 
11:00 -  
Golden Sneakers, 
Thoughts of  
Yesteryear 
6:30—Choir  
Rehearsal 

12 13 14 
8:30—Weight  
Watchers 
 

7:00—Mardi 
Gras Supper 
Club 

15 
9:00—Education Hr, 
Palm Burning 
10:00—Holy Communion,  
11:30—Coffee Hr 
11:30—Jr Youth at Sky 
Zone 
5:00—Holy Communion 

16 17 
9:00 - 2:00— 
Fairview Homemakers 
6:00—Finance  
Committee 

18 
7:00—Ash 
Wednesday 
Worship 

19 20 21 
8:30—Weight  
Watchers 

22 
9:00—Education Hr 
10:00—Holy Communion,  
11:30—Annual  
Meeting & Chili  
Cook-off 
5:00—Holy Communion 

23 24 
9:00 - 2:00— 
Fairview Homemakers 
4:30—Ronald 
McDonald House 
Visit 

25 
6:15—Lenten 
Bible Study 
(Abraham) 
7:00—Choir  
Rehearsal 

26 27 28 
8:30—Weight  
Watchers 

Upcoming Events: 
March 8—Daylight Saving Time Begins 

Annual Reports Due 
 

All Committee Chairs, if you have not yet sent your annual reports to me, please send to me A.S.A.P., so that I can finish 
the 2014 annual report before I start the March 2015 newsletter.  It is easiest if you send it to me in a Word document, but 
you can also send it to me via e-mail.  If neither of those work, I can also type it for you if you give me a hand-written copy.  
My e-mail address is secretary.ststephen@gmail.com.  Thanks! 
 

Regards, 
Cheryl Markley 



 
February 2015 

 

St. Stephen Scroll 

Due date for next month’s newsle-er 

ar#cles is always the 17th of the month 

before.  Send to: 

 secretary.ststephen@gmail.com 

Worship Services: 

Education Hr (during school yr) 9:00 AM 

Sunday 10:00 AM 

Sunday 5:00 PM 

St. Stephen Lutheran Church 
5903 Bardstown Road 

Fern Creek, Kentucky  40291 

 

March 2015 Servants of the Church 
 Sunday - 10 a.m. 3/01/15 3/08/15 3/15/15 3/22/15 3/29/15 

Lector Susan Johnston Jan Wilkins Bailey Goebel Reagan Morris Chuck Ullom 

Ushers Fred McBride Frank Constantino Ellen Ullom Adolphus Kahn Kenna Markley 

  Carolyn Graham Audrey Constantino Rod Firquin Jim Brotzge B. Zimmerman 

Acolyte Lilly Morris Jack McFarland Brennan Summers Audrey Constantino Ella Markley 

Communion Table Marcia Peterson Cole Summers Andrea Goebel Steven Sarson Wendi Morris 

  Sarah Giles Jennifer Summers Bailey Goebel Rita Sarson Reagan Morris 

Commun. Deacon Steven Sarson Kenna Markley Rod Firquin Cheryl Markley Tammy Utley 

Nursery Elizabeth Seifert Jessica Allen Julie Zimmerman Wendi Morris Morgan McCauley 

Cantor Karen Eisenbrey Fred McBride Bill Wise Paul Kiser Karen Eisenbrey 

Worship Coord. Rita Sarson Rod Firquin Brenda Firquin Paul Kiser Pat Markley 

Greeter(s) Dale Chapman Darlene Clark Bill & Vivian Wise Frank Constantino Carolyn Graham 

Coffee Hr Host(s) Needed Needed Needed Needed Needed 


